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After the minutes of the previous meeting had been read and
confirmed, the Registrar announced that there were five candi-
dates for the license. Several unlicensed practitioners were
reported from different parts of the Province, and the Registrar
was instructed to put their cases in the hands of the solicitor to
the Council. It was also reported that an alleged physician,
calling himself Dr. Millar, in Vancouver, had been fined twice
since the meeting of the Council in May last for practising with-
out a license.

The examination of the candidates for the license was then
proceeded with, and the results satisfying the Couneil, the Regis-
trar was instructed to issue licenses to the following candidates :
A. W. Pearse, Yale ; W. A. Richardson, Donald ; John T.
Carroll, G. D. Johnson and W. Reinhardt, Vancouver.

After concluding some unimportant business, the Council ad-
journed to meet in Victoria on the first Tuesday in May, 1889.

MEDICO-CHIRURGICAL SOCIETY OF MONTREAL.

Annual Meeting, October 5th, 1888.

JAMEs PERRIGo, M.D., PRESIDENT, IN THE CHAIR.

REPORTS OF OFFICERS.

The TREASURER (Dr. J. A. MacDonald) reported the finances
of the Society to be satisfactory, the total receipts for the year
being $8399.57 and the expenditure $393.35; balance on hand
$6.22. The treasurer also reported that there were many sub-
scriptions for the year still unpaid.

The SECRETARY (Dr. Ruttan) reported that 83 notices were
issued for each meeting, the maximum attendance at any one
meeting being 37, the minimum 17 ; the average attendance for
the year 21.7. In al], 20 meetings were held and 15 new mem-
bers elected.

The LIBRARIAN (Dr. T. D. Reed) made the following report:
In the reading-room the following journals are received-
Weekly: London Lancet, British Medical Journal, New York

Medical Record, and Philadelphia Medical Nes.


